
Lee Eastman 

Being a military/civil service dependent, I have lived from North to South and East to West.  
I moved to Auburn in 1988 from West Alabama.  Having grown up in Mobile, AL, I missed 
being near the water and, in 1994, moved to Still Waters to live in a wonderful, safe, 
peaceful neighborhood on beautiful Lake Martin.    I love the Still Waters Community and, in 
2012, moved from Villas on the Harbor to my current residence.  I have two children 
and a beautiful granddaughter who all live locally. 

I attended College at the University of West Alabama.  I served in the Air Force for ten years as a 
computer specialist, after which I became a co-owner of a building supply/concrete/construction 
business.  I moved to Auburn, AL, in 1988 as the Executive Director of the Auburn Housing 
Authority and later became the CEO of Auburn/LaFayette/Roanoke Housing Authorities.  In 
2015, I retired after 34 years’ service. 

During these years, I served as the President of the Alabama Association of Public 
Housing Authority Directors Association and President of the Alabama Association of 
Housing and Redevelopment Authorities.  I also served on the Boards of both for many years 
and other Boards.  In addition, I served as a Board member of the Housing Authority Insurance 
Group (HAI).  HAI is a National Member-owned captive insurance company providing 
affordable nationwide insurance for Public Housing and related agencies.  I chaired the 
Learning Technologies and Information Technology Committees.  During this time, I was an 
active member of The National Association of Corporate Directors (NACD) and held a 
corporate board certification.  I currently serve on the Stillwater’s Board and the Architectural 
Review Committee.  I’m an active Church of the Living Waters member and attend the Church of 
Highlands. 


